STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 DECEMBER 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Perry Knight, Richard Leonard


	Public:
	1


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No issues were raised at this time.  


632
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Cyster and County Cllr Hudspeth.
633
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


Cllr Henderson declared an interest in item 10(b) on the agenda due to the quote he had submitted to compare with the OCC quote.
634
Minutes of the last meeting 

An amendment was requested by Cllr Henderson in relation to minute 626(b) of the minutes 
from the meeting held on 19th November 2012 – to add in ‘6’ as the proposed number of 
parking bays.


RESOLVED 



THAT, the minutes of the meeting would be amended and submitted to the Chair for 
signing as an accurate record.  


Matters arising – Cllr Knight asked whether West Oxfordshire District Council (WODC) had 
been able to provide an update on 
the South Street development.  The clerk confirmed 
that WODC had no further update at present but they hoped to be able to provide an 
update in January 13.
635
Winter Plan


No volunteers were present at the meeting.  However, Cllr Dyer emphasized the importance 
of all volunteers taking as much care as possible when spreading salt/clearing snow.  This 
included wearing suitable clothing, in particular wearing sensible footwear and hi-vi jackets.  
Cllr Dyer reminded the meeting that the recommended amount of salt to be spread was 10 
grams per square metre and that Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) recommend 
volunteers/residents refer to their website for weather updates and information on when 
OCC will be salting roads.

Storage of the hand salt spreaders was discussed.  One of the spreaders south of the village 
was being stored at Cllr Knight’s property.  A location was required for the other spreader 
north of the village.  It was agreed that the shop would be an ideal location for people to 
gain access to the machine.



RESOLVED 


THAT, Cllr Leonard would speak to the shop about the possibility of storing the salt 
spreader outside the shop.  

Discussions moved onto whether the PC needed to revisit the idea of using a vehicle to 
spread salt on the side roads.  


RESOLVED 


THAT, the idea would not be pursued any further.  

Cllr Knight confirmed the delivery of the two ton of free salt at Whistlow Farm from OCC.  He 
also confirmed that there will be 18 salt bins located in and around the village by Christmas, 
including the new bins that had been proposed.  3 of the 4 bins should arrive before 
Christmas; however, OCC had refused the bin proposed near the cross roads (at the junction 
of Worton Road and Enstone Road) as there was already a bin located on the opposite side 
of the road.  Cllr Knight agreed to query this decision as this was requested due to the 
constant spring that runs down the drive of 1 Pound Rise onto Worton Road.  

Cllr Knight also confirmed that all salt bins were now full and that the bin located on the 
Green on South Street is usable.  He did say that two bins would need replacing next year: 
one at Worton Road near the Sports & Social Club and the other bin is the one located on 
the Green on South Street.

Cllr Bews mentioned that he had received a request from a resident for a salt bin to be 
placed in Rectory Crescent.



At this point, the issue concerning the low drop kerbs on South Street was brought up.  Cllr 
Dyer confirmed that OCC had investigated the situation but could see no problem.  The 
lethal nature of the road along South Street was also discussed.  Cllr Dyer confirmed that 
OCC had taken a look at the concern but had decided that no further action was required. 
636
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A)



Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report (Appendix A).  


District Cllr Goffe reported the continued treacherous conditions along Church Lane and the 
issues of speeding cars along Enstone Road.  He also wished all the Councillors a merry 
Christmas.  
637

Draft Local Plan for West Oxfordshire Consultation – Consider response for submission


The proposed response was discussed.  


RESOLVED 


THAT, the clerk would write a response to WODC which would include acknowledging the 
proposed plan and agreeing that Middle Barton should remain undeveloped.  
638

Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



(a) 
E-mail from Parish Online – an online mapping software for Parishes



Parish Online gives access through the web to mapping information and tools.  The 

service allows you to view a range of pre-configured maps such as Ordinance Survey 

Mapping at various scales, ultra high resolution Getmapping Aerial Photography, 

public data such as Natural England Data and where possible information supplied 

from the Local Authority.  It also allows distances and areas to be measured, printing 

maps and recording all Parish assets online. The cost of the service is £20 to set 


up and an annual fee of £10 per 1000 head population in the parish (rounded up to 

the nearest 1000).  There is also a free 30 day trial. 




The service was discussed.




RESOLVED 




THAT, the PC would sign up to the 30 day free trial to see how beneficial the 


service would be.  This was proposed by Cllr Knight and seconded by Cllr D 


Gardner.  

639
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say


Still no volunteers had come forward to form the steering group.  It was agreed 


that it would be left until the spring to see if anyone came forward.

(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House


The clerk reported receiving an update from Cottsway saying that they were hoping 

to submit the planning application before the Christmas break.

Dashwood House


Cllr Bews confirmed no further developments since the last meeting.


Cllr D Gardner informed the meeting at this point that the Chapel will be 
turned into a house and plans have been drawn up.  


(c)
Mowing retender


So far two parties had shown an interest in tendering for the grass cutting contract.  

The tender forms were reviewed during the meeting and updates were made, 


including adding back in the areas of Westcote Barton Parish that required cutting 

(along the Enstone Road towards the Fox Public House and down the Kiddington 

Road from the Junction of North Street).  


The contract is for three years and the deadline for tender submissions would be 1st 

March 2013.


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would put a note in the Barton Bulletin informing any interested 

parties that the tender documents are now available



THAT, the clerk would update the document with the amends discussed and 


distribute to the two interested parties.  
(d)
18 Farriers Road update 

The clerk had spoken to WODC about the property and had been informed that a 
housing officer was going to check the property out and provide feedback.  
640

Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


A copy of Charlbury’s Emergency Plan had been distributed via the circulation box.  It was 
agreed that this plan appeared was simple but adequate.


RESOLVED



THAT, this document would be used as a template for Steeple Barton’s Emergency Plan.

641

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



As the Chair of Governors (Mr Silvester) was present he provided an update.  



Part of the update included participation in a meeting that had taken place recently 

with Chipping Norton Partnership schools (including legal and accountants) to look 

at academy status.  Mr Silvester reiterated that the school were still only 


information gathering at this point but a further meeting was scheduled.  




Some recent meetings involving parents had taken place, whereby parents were 

asked for their input into the future of the school covering 9 topic areas.  Feedback 

from these meetings were still being collated.  Mr Silvester also informed the 


meeting that recruitment for the new Head teacher was to commence in January 

with the successful applicant taking the post from the start of September.  A group 

of parents will be involved in the recruitment.   He also confirmed that two new 


Parent Governors had joined the Governing Body.




At this point Cllr D Gardner asked whether the curriculum at the school included 

languages.  Mr Silvester confirmed that French is currently taught.      



(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Cllr D Gardner reported potholes along the Duns Tew Road.




RESOLVED




THAT, Cllr D Gardner would contact OCC to report the potholes.



During the last meeting the drainage problem at corner of B4030 between the 


Carpenters Arms and the Turnpike had been raised.  Following that meeting the 


clerk confirmed that OCC had come back after having inspected the location and 

said that the issue has been raised with the drainage team because clearing the 


gullies had not solved the problem.  The potholes on this corner had also been put in 

for repair.




The idea of installing a 40mph sign on the B4030 before the Turnpike to slow cars 

coming into the village was also discussed.  The clerk had approached the idea with 

OCC but had heard nothing back at this point.  The clerk had also contacted Jon 


Westerman from WODC planning to see whether introducing a sign would impact 

on planning.  She reported that Mr Westerman had replied by saying that extending 

the 30mph zone would not have the effect of extending the 'development boundary' 

of the village.




RESOLVED




THAT, the clerk would contact OCC to follow up on both issues.



School parking 





The proposed costs and breakdown provided by OCC to put some grasscrete parking 

bays along the verge next to the school were discussed.  The fee costs and the 


warranty were queried.




RESOLVED




THAT, the clerk would contact OCC and query what the fees included and what 

the warranty was.



The letter Cllr Knight had composed for OCC questioning the costings for the parking 

project was discussed.  It was agreed that this letter should be copied to Cllr 


Hudspeth and David Cameron.  




RESOLVED




THAT, Cllr Knight would send the letter off to OCC, copying in the agreed 


recipients.


(c)
Transport – The Chair




- S4 and 90 bus service review – Consider response for submission



A copy of the considered response had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the 

meeting.  This was reviewed during the meeting. 



RESOLVED

THAT, no changes to the response were required and that the clerk would submit 
the proposed letter to OCC.


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


 MUGA – Cllr Bews confirmed that David Monk had worked out a booking system for 

the MUGA.  He also confirmed that the official handover of the MUGA was to take 

place on the 20th December.  This did mean that the security fencing that was 


currently up around the MUGA was likely to be removed and be replaced with 


orange fencing.  




With regards to the proposed coaching sessions that are to be funded by WODC to 



help encourage usage of the MUGA, Cllr Leonard confirmed that he had composed a 

questionnaire to help capture the types of sporting activities children/young adults 

in the village would be interested in receiving coaching in.  Cllr Leonard had 


forwarded a copy of the questionnaire to all Councillors for feedback.  The aim is to 

distribute the questionnaire with the Barton Bulletin, with completed forms being 

returned to the shop.  Cllr Leonard agreed to organise the printing of the 


questionnaires and then submit a bill to cover the costs.



RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Leonard would check with the shop to ensure it was ok for completed 
questionnaires to be dropped off there.


THAT, Cllr Dyer to add a section into the bulletin highlighting that the 
questionnaire would be coming.


(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.
642
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

No planning applications had been received.  
643
Finances 

(a) 
Report from Finance Sub Committee meeting 4th December, including FOMBS mini 

bus donation, budget tracker review and review the provision of the Alice Marshall 

Hall repair fund



It had been agreed that £2000 would be pledged towards the FOMBS mini bus 


appeal.  The budget tracker for the current financial had been reviewed, during 


which no queries had been raised.  The clerk confirmed that payment for the grass 

cutting grant from OCC was still to be received and the VAT rebate was still to come.


Provision for repairs to the Alice Marshall Hall had been discussed.  This issue was 

discussed further during this meeting.  


RESOLVED 



THAT, no provision would be made in the reserve account for repairs to the Alice 

Marshall Hall.  This was proposed by Cllr A Gardner and seconded by Cllr Bews.

(b)
Precept 2013/14 and Important Changes to Council Tax legislation


Since the finance meeting correspondence had been received from WODC about 

changes to the Council Tax legislation would affect the precept.  The clerk explained 

the impact of the changes to the meeting, which in summary includes a reduction in 

the council taxbase which is used to work out the council tax for the parish.  This 

means that even if the precept figure for 2013-14 remains the same as 2012-13, the 

proposed changes mean that council tax will increase.  


To help parish councils deal with the loss of this taxbase WODC will be passporting 

some funding from government to offset the lower taxbase.   In the meantime, 


WODC require parish councils to inform them of the likely precept figure for 2013-14 

and their views on the following:-  Option 1. Do we simply allocate the grant in line 

with benefit and accept there are winners and losers ; or Option 2. Do we use the 

gains from some Councils to smooth the losses in other Councils, with the overall 

aim of a nil impact upon all parishes, if possible.



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would inform WODC that the likely precept figure for 2013-14 will 

be £15,000 (same of last year) and that the PC agree with Option 2.


(c)
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


December 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 17 December 2012




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  
644
To receive items for next agenda


Precept update


Highways - 40mph sign near the Turnpike 



Highways – situation with corner on B4030 between village and Turnpike
645
AOB
646
Date and location of next meeting 
To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21 January 2013 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
1



  Signed .............................................


